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PUBLIC ADVISORY

It has come to our attention that there are several accounts on Facebook
purporting to be Undersecretary Claire Dennis S. Mapa, National
Statistician and Civil Registrar General (NSCRG) of the Philippine
Statistics Authority (PSA).

In view thereof, this is to inform the public that Undersecretary Claire
Dennis Mapa does not have a Facebook Account. Hence, these
accounts are fraudulent and are not affiliated with the NSCRG or the
PSA.

The public is hereby advised to exercise caution and vigilance in relation
thereto. Should you encounter any person claiming to be Dennis Mapa,
Claire Dennis Mapa, or NSCRG on Facebook or on any social media
platforms, you may report the same through email address
ons@psa.gov.ph, copy furnish fmd.staff@psa.gov.ph or telephone
number (02) 8938 5267.

In addition, all official communications shall be disseminated solely
through the Official PSA Facebook Page (www.facebook.com/PSAgovph)
and Official PSA Website (www.psa.gov.ph).

Thank you.
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CLAIRE DENNIS S. MAPA, PhD
Undersecretary
National Statistician and Civil Registrar General
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